Dr. J. S. Belrose, Director Communications Research Center P. O. Box 11490, Station H Shirley Bay, Ottawa Canada K2H 6V2

Dear Dr. Belrose:

Last October (Friday 11th) I met you for a few minutes. We discussed my possible use of tall poles at Ashton Site for doing hecto(100)meter radio astronomy. You indicated something could probably be worked out. On 14/1/86 I wrote to Donald Muldrew at considerable length about details of project and requested he take up matter appropriately.

If these observations are to be performed they must be done during next two winters while solar activity is low. Accordingly, there is some urgency. As explained to Muldrew, I propose to come to your establishment during May. I'll work the summer, putting things into order for observations during winter of 86/7. When I'm satisfied everything is operating properly, I propose to leave and return here during October or November. The equipment will run automatically. Only attention needed will be calibration and change of paper and ink.

I'd like you to take hold of this subject and hopefully report to me in a positive manner. Then I can make arrangements to take care of my affairs at this end.

Looking forward to your indulgent reply, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Grote Reber General Delivery

Bothwell, Tasmania Australia 7030